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11 March 2008

Dear Sir or Madam
Interim Planning Statement Affordable Housing Consultation Draft – December 2007

Thank you for affording the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity of commenting on the above document. 

Interim Affordable Housing Policy Statements

The Council’s Unitary Development Plan was adopted in June 1999 and the Council has not progressed its Local Development Framework in order to put an alternative policy in place. You are in a policy vacuum and so there is no basis for this interim document, which must therefore be accorded very little, if any, weight. Even if you were claiming that this interim policy was a form of SPD, its lack of policy base would mean it is seriously flawed as a basis for decision making.

Thresholds and Targets

The Home Builders Federation disagree with setting prescriptive targets, and promote a more flexible approach to providing affordable housing. In seeking to determine what is an appropriate policy approach to securing affordable housing provision, consideration has to be given to the effects on overall housing supply. Particularly the viability of development sites which is a key theme of PPS3. Setting a higher percentage target is wholly counterproductive if that target impacts on development viability and so prevents sites coming forward. Or, if achieving that target means compromising so heavily on other policy objectives and planning obligation requirements that the overall quality of development is adversely affected. 

Pepper potting

Whilst the HBF supports the principles of integration of affordable housing and ensuring that any affordable provision is tenure blind we have concerns in relation to the principle of true pepper potting which is now being discredited on a national basis. The HBF supports the view that the affordable housing provision should be provided in small clusters. Particularly as this is often easier for RSL management purposes and tailoring service charges according to differing incomes and needs. 

Tenures

The precise mix of affordable dwellings in any housing development should be a matter for negotiation between developers and the Council taking on board the latest information from the evidence base, the availability or not of grant funding, current market conditions, and the nature and characteristics of each site. It is not for the Council to seek to dictate a precise mix for all housing developments. Therefore HBF object to the requirement for 14% of affordable housing to be socially rented and 11% as intermediate tenures.
Monitoring the provision of affordable housing 

We strongly suggest that the Council should undertake detailed monitoring activities in order to determine the basis upon which the policy is being implemented and the effect the policy is having on development volumes. These will inform the Council whether affordable housing targets are appropriate or too ambitious and allow the Council to decipher whether the policy is robust or in need revision.

I trust that these comments will be fully considered by the council and would like to be kept informed of progress on this work.

Yours sincerely,

Gina Bourne
Home Builders Federation

Regional Planner (Northern Regions)
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